

## CANTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS

4 Market Street, Suite 100 Canton, Connecticut 06019

Phone: 860.693.7704

Fax: 860.693.7706

Opening Minds ~ Transforming Lives

**Kevin D. Case** Superintendent of Schools

Jordan E. Grossman, Ed.D. Assistant Superintendent of Schools

**Perri S. Murdica, Ed.D.**Director of Pupil Personnel Services

Susan M. Russo

Assistant to the Superintendent for Financial Affairs

November 6, 2019

Dear Canton Public Schools Community:

On October 31<sup>st</sup>, the Town was made aware of fire training exercises at Cherry Brook School that involved the use of polyfluoroakyl substances (PFAS). It is believed the training occurred in 2013. These products have recently been in the news because of incidents at Bradley International Airport that resulted in runoff into the Farmington River and concerns about water contamination.

While the drinking water wells at the school are upgradient and more than 250 feet away from where the foam was used, testing of the wells is underway. In an abundance of caution and until such time as test results are available, we have made arrangements for an alternative source of water for Cherry Brook Primary School. The wells have been shut off. Internal water tanks will be used for the water supply. Unfortunately, testing results may take a few weeks. We are working collaboratively with the Town, the Farmington Valley Health District and the CT Department of Public Health to ensure that we are taking all steps necessary to gather water quality data as quickly as possible, and to assess any potential risks to protect the students and staff.

PFAS are a group of over 4,000 man-made chemicals that have been used in a wide array of everyday products including non-stick cookware, food packaging and clothing. Attached for your information is a fact sheet on PFAS and a link for more information.

We will provide regular updates as additional information is made available.

Sincerely,

Kevin D. Case

Superintendent of Schools